Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
1. Was an asbestos survey completed on New Walk Centre before demolition commenced?
ANSWER:  
Leicester City Council held comprehensive survey records of deleterious materials within New Walk Centre buildings. This information was supplemented by comprehensive intrusive surveys throughout the New Walk Centre buildings, supported & testing of materials in an authorised laboratory.

2. Was any asbestos discovered?
Yes

3. If the answer to 2 is yes, give full details of all actions taken to prevent human exposure to asbestos before any dismantling of the New Walk Centre complex began. 
The removal of deleterious materials was tendered to registered contractors, specialising in removal of deleterious materials. The credentials & experience of the removal specialist were interrogated by an independent party. Appointment was made; all deleterious materials are removed & disposed of under strict controls & in line with Statutory & industry regulation and processes. Air tests are undertaken by an approved registered independent party & laboratory, in order to certify ’all clear’ of deleterious materials, prior to commencement in the area of soft strip demolition activities, removal of ceilings partitions etc.
4. Please detail all actions being taken to monitor any release of asbestos into the atmosphere during the entire process of demolition, including the proposal to bring down A and B blocks by ex(in)plosion.   
There will be no deleterious materials remaining when the controlled collapse demolition is undertaken. 

The legislation allows you to use the information supplied for your own personal use, or for journalistic purposes. If the information is a dataset (which does not relate to the environment), you may also use the information for commercial re-use under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance Manager
Information Governance Team

Leicester City Council
Bosworth House

9-15 Princess Road West

Leicester, LE1 6TH

E-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

Your request for internal review should be submitted to the above address within 40 (forty) working days of receipt by you of this response.  Any such request received after this time will only be considered at the Council’s absolute discretion.

You may also seek independent advice from the Information Commissioner at: 

Information Commissioner's Office 

Wycliffe House 

Water Lane 

Wilmslow SK9 5AF 

Telephone: 01625 545 700 

www.informationcommissioner.gov.uk 
Please be aware that the Information Commissioner does not normally consider requests until the internal appeals process of the Council has been exhausted.  You are therefore advised to appeal to the Information Governance Manager before contacting the Commissioner.

